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Date: April 7, 2025

MEMORANDUM

TO: Rabbiah Sabbakhan
Department of Permitting Services

FROM: Devon Murtha
Historic Preservation Section
Maryland-National Capital Park & Planning Commission

SUBJECT: Historic Area Work Permit #1109659– Roof replacement

The Montgomery County Historic Preservation Commission (HPC) has reviewed the attached application for a 
Historic Area Work Permit (HAWP). This application was Approved by HPC Staff. 

The HPC staff has reviewed and stamped the attached submission materials. 

THE BUILDING PERMIT FOR THIS PROJECT SHALL BE ISSUED CONDITIONAL UPON ADHERENCE 
TO THE ABOVE APPROVED HAWP CONDITIONS AND MAY REQUIRE APPROVAL BY DPS OR 
ANOTHER LOCAL OFFICE BEFORE WORK CAN BEGIN.

Applicant: Kathryn Rhudy
Address: 7216 Holly Ave, Takoma Park, MD 

This HAWP approval is subject to the general condition that the applicant will obtain all other applicable 
Montgomery County or local government agency permits. After the issuance of these permits, the applicant must 
contact this Historic Preservation Office if any changes to the approved plan are made. Once work is complete, the 
applicant will contact Devon Murtha at 301-495-1328 or devon.murtha@montgomeryplanning.org to schedule a 
follow-up site visit. 
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Historic Area Work Permit Application:  
7216 Holly Ave. Takoma Park, MD 20912
Attachments to roof and gutter replacement application
March 19, 2025

Photographs:  These excerpt from a recent home inspection describe and provide photographs 
showing the current state of the roof and gutters.
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Site Plan:  This project will not involve any structural changes (pitch, dimensions, etc). The 
attached plat (thumbnail below and full-sized document attached) shows the footprint of the 
house. All roofing and gutter replacement will cover only existing structures. 

Elevations:

Street view Rear view
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South side view North side view

Street/north side view





From: Kate Rhudy
To: Murtha, Devon
Subject: Gutter specifications for HAWP: 7216 Holly Ave., Takoma Park
Date: Monday, March 31, 2025 3:54:10 PM
Attachments: ACM-Aluminum-Specification.pdf

[EXTERNAL EMAIL] Exercise caution when opening attachments, clicking links, or
responding.

Devon --
Thank you again for your help as we navigate the permit process. I'm sending along multiple
pieces of information from the contractor installing our roof and gutters.

Here is a description of the work:
We will be installing a 6” Seamless K- Style Gutter and it will be made of aluminum. The
current gutter system is detaching at the mitered corners as well as the spikes were loose in
areas allowing the troughs to fall. From above if you look down into the troughs themselves
there was significant debris stopping the gutters, due largely to their disrepair, which causes
cascading -- especially on the new roof we're installing because it sheds water more
efficiently. I have attached literature on the gutters and images that give a sense for the size
and profile.

See also the attached pictures of the type of gutters and a document with product
specifications.
Please let me know if you have any further questions.

Best wishes,
Kate

Kate Rhudy  she/they
301-704-2083
katerhudy@gmail.com

Sent from my iPhone




